
February 15, 2016 
 

Town of Golden Meadow 
107 Jervis Drive 

Golden Meadow, LA 70357 
 

 The Mayor and Council for the Town of Golden Meadow met for their regular scheduled 
meeting on Monday, February 15, 2016 at 7:00 P.M. at the Town Hall, 107 Jervis Drive, Golden 
Meadow, LA 70357. 
 
 Those present were: Mayor Joey Bouziga 
    Councilman David Adams 
    Councilman Jody Cheramie 
    Councilman Lindberg Lorraine 
    Councilman Priscilla Mounic 
    Councilman Willis Toups 
 
 Others attending were Salvador Gonzalez, Jr., Salvador Gonzalez, Sr., Lloyd Ledet, Jamie 

Liner, Daniel Lorraine, Chet Louviere, McNeely Rome, Greg Terry, and Vhores Trosclair. 

 

 Mayor Joey Bouziga called this meeting to order at 7:00 P. M. 

 

 Councilman David Adams led everyone in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance and 

Councilman Jody Cheramie led everyone in prayer. 

 

 Councilman Priscilla Mounic presented a motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie 

seconded approving the minutes to the previous meeting held on February 1, 2016.  The Council 

unanimously approved the motion as presented. 

 

 Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council the building permit for Shane Rogers to place a 

recreational vehicle on his property is still on hold. 

 

 Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council no Occupational Licenses were submitted for 

approval. 

 

 Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the clean-up report as follows:  

 

 Estate of Victor Boudreaux/Alice Boudreaux – 136 Pelican Lane has not been cut.  

Councilman Willis Toups presented a motion and Councilman Priscilla Mounic 

seconded approving the Town employees cut the grass at the expense of the 

property owner.  The Council unanimously approved the motion as presented. 

 

Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the dangerous building report as follows: 

 

 Lincoln Martin – 115 Mrs. Thomas Pitre Lane – was issued a 60 day extension with 
a deadline of March 21, 2016. 

 

Mayor Joey Bouziga presented the Public Nuisance/Abandoned Vehicle report as follows: 

 

 A complaint was received regarding an abandoned truck and golf cart on property 

owned by the Estate of Jerry Verdin, Jr.  Councilman David Adams presented a 

motion and Councilman Jody Cheramie seconded approving the vehicles be 

tagged and a letter be sent to the family of Mr. Verdin.  The Council unanimously 

approved the motion as presented. 

 

Mayor Joey Bouziga presented an update on a few of the projects in town as follows: 

 

 Seawall Phase III – A pre-construction conference took place last week. 
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 Skate Board Park – Mayor explained he is gathering quotes for the construction of 

a bathroom, upgrades to the tennis courts, and pool repairs in Oakridge Park and 

the remaining funds from these projects should be enough to complete the skate 

board park. 

 Pool Repairs – waiting on an estimate from AC Cross. 

 Drainage Reservoir has been cleared by an excavator provided by the Lafourche 

Parish Government. 

 

Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council the legal report will be delayed due to the absence 

of 

Attorney Bryce Autin. 

 

 Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council the old Town Hall was appraised and should be 

placed for  

sale.  Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council he will turn this over to the Town Attorney. 

 

 Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council repairs to the civil defense building are complete. 

 

 Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council repairs to the flood gate in Oakridge Park continue. 

 

Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council Mardi Gras went well except several complaints 

received regarding the Krewe of Neptune.  After a brief discussion, the Mayor and Chief agreed to 

speak to the Krewe again and if this parade is not cleaned-up their parade permit will be denied.  

Mayor Joey Bouziga and the Council also thanked the town employees for cleaning the Town after 

each parade. 

 

Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Willis Toups seconded 

approving the removal of a light across from Frank’s Supermarket and placing it at the end of Rosa 

Drive.   

 

Councilman David Adams informed the Council engineers from Entergy went out to the end of 

Louviere Lane to determine if a power pole with a street light could be installed and will provide 

an estimate to the Town. 

 

Mayor Joey Bouziga informed the Council the costs for the construction of a bathroom near 

the Dixie Youth baseball field is $69,336.15 and the installation of lights and refurbishing the 

tennis courts is $41,072.26 for a total of $110,408.41.   

 

Lafourche Parish Councilman Daniel Lorraine reviewed all the projects in the Town of Golden 

Meadow paid for by Lafourche Parish the past few years. 

 

Councilman David Adams presented a motion and Councilman Priscilla Mounic seconded 

approving the Town Clerk invest funds for General Fund and the Sales Tax Fund.  The Council 

unanimously approved the motion as presented. 

 

Mr. Greg Terry informed the Mayor and Council he did contact the Toney Hawk Organization 

regarding additional funding for the Skate Board Park.  A report will be presented at the next 

meeting. 

 

 Mayor Joey Bouzgia requested audience comments. 
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Mr. Vhores “T-VOE” Trosclair addressed the Mayor and Council regarding the upcoming 

election for Greater Lafourche Port Commission.  Mayor Joey Bouziga and the Council wished Mr. 

Trosclair good luck. 

 

With no further business to discuss, Councilman Priscilla Mounic presented a motion and 

Councilman Willis Toups seconded approving this meeting adjourn at 7:34 P.M.  The Council 

unanimously approved the motion as presented. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

        ______________________ 

         MAYOR JOEY BOUZIGA 

 

 

ATTESTED: 

 

 

________________________  

JAMIE LINER, TOWN CLERK 

   

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 


